
 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

NORTHERN CASS OCTOBER 2022 
16021 18th St. SE, Hunter, ND  58048        Phone: 701-874-2322     Fax: 701-874-2422   Website: www.northerncassschool.org  Twitter: #NCSD97 

Dr. Cory Steiner- Superintendent 
Crysta Schenck- Elementary Principal 

Doug Margerum- Secondary Principal 
Bryce Laxdal- Activities Director 

Sam Johnson- Dean of Learners 

Paige Carlson- Business Manager 

 

October 4- Chalk Fest for High School 

October 5- Senior Bank of North Dakota  

                     College Application Day 

       -Chalk Fest for Middle School 

October 6- Hall of Fame Banquet (5:30PM-7:30PM) 

October 7- Homecoming Football game (7PM) 

October 8- Robotics Practice Day 

October 10- Board of Education Meeting (7:00AM) 

October 12- Scherlings Retakes 

October 17- Parent/Educator Conferences 

                    - (IN PERSON 3:00PM-9:00PM) 

                    - (EARLY DISMISSAL 2:40PM) 

                    - Preschool informational meeting 
                      (Virtual-6:00PM) 

                       - FAFSA Night (6:30PM) 

                       - Flu Shot Clinic (4:00-7:00PM) 

October 18- Vision screening 

October 19-21- NO SCHOOL 

October 22- Robotics Game Day 

October 30- Trunk or Treat (more details to come) 

SPORTS SCHEDULES  
https://www.northerncassschool.org/ 

page/athletics-home 

Varsity games will be broadcast on:  

YOUR LIVE EVENT.COM  

 

ELEMENTARY 

Homecoming Secondary 

Dress Up Days 

http://www.northerncassschool.org/
https://www.northerncassschool.org/page/athletics-home
https://www.northerncassschool.org/page/athletics-home
https://yourliveevent.com/


Dr. Steiner 

 

At Northern Cass, we believe every learner can change the world; therefore, we will provide a world class 

education. To be able to do this, we follow our Collective Commitments which guide the daily behavior of 

educators.  These commitments are ‘what’ we do at Northern Cass.   

 

• ‘We are dedicated and passionate about relationships, teaching & learning, self-reflection, 

acknowledging greatness, and service to the Northern Cass community’ 

• ‘We are driven toward continuous improvement’ 

 

Our Northern Cass values are we will commit to purposefully build trust, develop authentic relationships, and 

engage in innovative practices which will empower learners to be choice ready. 
 
Two Things to Share 

 

On Monday, September 26th, I had the amazing opportunity to share the Northern Cass journey to personalized learning to 
the educators of the Yuma High School District in Yuma, Arizona.  They are a large district which has committed to 
shifting their model to personalized learning.  After the presentations, I had many people share how amazing our district 

must be.  They also said it is clear we are brave and are trying to do what is best for our learners.  It was validating and 
exciting to hear this work is ‘taking hold’ across the country. 
 
On Thursday, September 29th, Northern Cass hosted representatives from the Hunt Institute and various legislators from 
around North Dakota.  We held a panel where Mrs. Head (Personalized Learning Coach), Mr. Johnson (Dean of 
Learners), Ms. Johnson (Board of Education), and Mr. Murch (Board of Education) shared about the system at Northern 
Cass.  Legislators toured learning centers and participated in a learner panel as well.  I heard so many positive comments 
from those who attended.  One person shared, “This is what every school should be doing.”  Another said, “You have 

amazing educators and learners in this building.”  The last one which truly ‘hit home’ with me was, “I have been to your 
school many times and the growth in your system is remarkable.  It is so clear how you have grown, and you understand 
exactly where you want to go in the future.”  It made me proud to work in such an amazing district with amazing 
educators, learners, and families! 
 
Important Information 

 

North Dakota has launched a dashboard called “Insights,” designed to help communities across the state access important 
information about K-12 districts and schools. Insights features easy-to-read reports on multiple measures of school 
success, including: 

• Student Achievement 

• Choice Ready Results 

• Performance Comparisons 

• English Learner Progress 

• Graduation Rates 

• School and State Accountability Results 

• School Improvement Information 

• Post-Secondary Education 

• School Environment  
 
Transparency to the Public 
North Dakota is committed to informing communities about how well our schools are doing. North Dakota’s future 
success depends on tapping into the potential of all students, so they graduate choice ready with the knowledge, skills, and 
disposition to be successful. 

 
State education departments are required to annually create an accountability report for every public school in the state per 
the Every Student Succeeds Act (ESSA). The school accountability reports outline how schools perform on the 
accountability elements North Dakota selected within its ESSA plan. 
 



How is our School Doing? 
To find more information about our School Accountability Report, visit the dashboard at Insights.nd.gov, select “Find My 
School,” and search alphabetically. The school accountability report is posted under the Dashboard heading. 
 

Please note that the data made available to the public masks or hides data for groups with ten or fewer students to protect 
confidential information about individual students. Therefore, if data is unavailable to less than ten students, it will say 
“no data available.” 
 
 
Sample of Northern Cass Results: 

• 9% above the state average in ELA on our North Dakota State Assessment 

• 9% above the state average in Math on our North Dakota State Assessment 

• 22.11 composite average on ACT compared to the state average of 19.81 

• 96% attendance rate compared to the state average of 93% 

• 5% chronic absenteeism rate compared to the state average of 22% 

• $10,558 cost per pupil compared to the state average of $13,513 

• $9,052 spent per pupil compared to the state average of $11,895 

 
Family Engagement 
We have strong plans for working to improve the educational programs at our school. We want you and your child(ren) to 
continue actively participating in our educational system. Please help support our high expectations for student 
achievement by participating in the school educational initiatives, offering input and support in our endeavors to raise 
student achievement, or volunteering at the school. Meeting our school’s goals will take a united effort, and I look 
forward to working with our families to ensure success for each student.  

 
Continuous Improvement 
All schools engage in continuous improvement for general support; therefore, our school has completed a continuous 
improvement plan through Cognia. 
 
As part of the overall school improvement plan, a strategy map is generated for each school. Our strategy map, outlining 
our key school improvement initiatives, is also available on Insights. However, we utilize our Strategic and Operation 

Plan for this work.  You can find those on the website at www.northerncassschool.org under the ‘About Us’ 

section. 

 
If you have any questions regarding the information in the memorandum, please contact me. 
 
Dr. Cory J. Steiner 
 

Website Notification of Interactive Dashboard 

 
North Dakota has an accountability system reported through Insights, more commonly referred to as the “Dashboard”. 
The Dashboard contains reports that display the performance of school districts, schools, and student groups on a set of 
state and local measures to assist in identifying strengths, challenges, and areas in need of additional support. North 
Dakota’s Insights website is designed to help communities across the state access important information about K-12 
districts and school – including ours. The North Dakota Dashboard features easy-to-read reports on multiple measures of 
school success, including test scores, graduation rates, English Learner progress and attendance. The Dashboard replaces 

the former School District Report Card and Adequate Yearly Progress (AYP) reports. Please note, data made available to 
the public masks or hides data for groups with fewer than 10 students to protect confidential information about individual 
students.  
 
For questions concerning K-12 education data, please contact the North Dakota Department of Public Instruction. Phone: 
(701) 328-2260.  
 

You may also direct questions regarding our specific district data to Dr. Cory Steiner. 

  

http://www.northerncassschool.org/


                                            Food Services Educator 

Jolene Hicks- I grew up on a farm by Jud, ND and graduated high school from 

Edgeley, ND. I worked as a surgical technologist at Sanford until I became a 

stay-at-home mom to my boys, Reece 2nd grade and Ethan Pre-K. I currently 

live by Erie, ND with my husband Aaron and our sons Reece and Ethan.  Our 

pets include Gretta (dog) and Nibs and Stanley(cats). We also have some 

outside pets, barn cats, 2 ducks and 2 horses, Belle and Sis. I enjoy sewing, 

leather crafting, baking, and watching movies with my family. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On September 1st, North Dakota’s 
Superintendent of Public Instruction Kirsten 
Baesler came to honor our Teacher of the 
Year Semi-Finalist Megan Margerum. 

JH 



   

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

    

Keira Oscarson 

North Dakota Counselor of the Year 2021-2022 

Mackenzie Tadych 

2022 Pathways Innovation Award 



    



  



 

 

 

  

As these young ladies’ 4H leader 

and as someone who has 

personally witnessed their 

growth, dedication, and 

determination through the years, 

proud is an understatement! 

 These NC learners not only 

qualified to show at state level 

but went on to state and 

represented themselves and our 

club to the highest level. 

 I remain on cloud nine with all 

the comments I received 

regarding these learners and how 

they were so respectful and 

supportive not only one another 

but everyone that competed at 

the State Level.  

 It was several days of very early 

mornings and very late nights, 

but these young people 

continued to work hard, and 

show true sportsmanship to all.  

They were always willing to help 

others and having such grace with 

any setbacks they did face. They 

continue to amaze me with their 

dedication to a sport that is 

extremely hard work in many 

aspects (ask anyone whose had 

the privilege of hauling hay in 90+ 

temps or -30).   

I also wanted to show how many 

of our learners have other 

interests and huge achievements 

from other areas outside of 

school activities.  

 

Jess Goodmanson  



    

   



Mrs. Smette and Mr. U teamed up to 

do a Story Walk with the elementary 

learners during their PE time. As they 

journeyed around, the read Sloths 

Don't Run by Tori McGee and did 

actions that went with the characters. 

It was the best Library/PE 

collaboration in the history of 

Northern Cass! 

 

 

 

 

  



  

 

  

On September 19, the United Way conducted a 

Poverty Simulation with Northern Cass educators and 

staff during their professional development day.  

Fifteen community volunteers from across our 

district and Fargo also participated.  The poverty 

simulation was an interactive experience where 

participants lived a month in the life of families 

experiencing poverty.  The goal of this event was to 

promote awareness around poverty in our 

communities, increase understanding and empathy 

and inspire community action.  

What we learned: 

•        Poverty exists in our community.  

•        People in poverty are often so busy just trying 

to fulfill basic needs like food and housing, that they 

aren’t able to think about the future, or even have 

time to think about life beyond day-to-day survival. 

This often becomes a cycle, and those children grow 

up to be in poverty as adults.  Education is key to 

breaking this cycle, but we know that children who 

come to school hungry, sick, tired or afraid are not 

ready to learn. 

•        Together, we can provide families and kids 

access to services like mental health, food, safe 

homes, early education, and more, right at school so 

our kids can focus on learning.  Using the Full-Service 

Community School model, we can do this without 

creating more work for educators and spending 

precious funds meant for classroom education. 

Why is our school hosting a poverty simulation?  To 

fully understand the barriers learners and families 

might have, we must understand the challenges 

some of our community members face every day. We 

believe a community thrives when all kids, regardless 

of circumstance, have what they need to learn, grow, 

and dream. 

Amber Lockhart  

School Site Coordinator 



  



 



  





  

 

  



 

  



Nurse’s Corner 
 
Issues related to learners who self-administer their medications  
 
Learners may have a self-administration form on file at school to administer and carry their 
medication. This means the parent/guardian and doctor have determined that the student is 
capable and mature enough to carry their emergency medications (i.e., inhaler, diabetic 
supplies, etc.) at school and to self-administer it as needed. This places the responsibility for 
carrying and administering the medication on the student.  
 
Periodically the school has emergency drills (shelter in place, tornado, lock down, etc) to better 
prepare for actual emergency events. It has come to our attention during these drills that some 
learners, who have on file, to self-administer their emergency medications did not have their 
medications with them. The medications might have been left in their locker and for some 
emergencies they would not be able to go to their locker.  Another time when it is very important 
that the student remember their self-administered medication would be for field trips.  
 
Therefore, I am asking that parents/guardians discuss with your child the importance of always 
carrying their emergency medications with them, so it is available for them when they need the 
medication. Each student’s situation is slightly different so this would be a good time to talk to 
your child about what will work best for them while they are at school.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact your school nurse, Pam Stirling. 

 

 

 

 

  

A new and concerning trend is becoming increasingly popular among youth, it’s called the “one 

chip challenge” (see image below for chip packaging). The challenge includes eating an extremely spicy 

chip to see how much spice a person can handle. The challenge encourages filming of those participating 

and sharing to social media.  

We’ve seen evidence of this challenge in our schools recently, with students getting very sick 

and experiencing burning eyes, throat, esophagus, and stomach. Once the chip has been eaten, a 

person’s eyes start to water, prompting them to rub their eyes. This leads to extreme discomfort due to 

one component of the chip being the same ingredient used in pepper spray.  

Milk can provide slight relief after the chip has been eaten. Eye-washing stations are also being 

used to alleviate some of the eye pain and burning. These chips are being sold in a variety of locations, 

including gas stations. Across the nation, students are becoming very ill with hospitalizations reported. 

We ask that you please research this trend and speak with your students about the dangers of the 

challenge.  We ask that no chips be brought to school or on the buses.  

The box warning reads: 

“Do not eat if you are sensitive to spicy foods, allergic to peppers, nightshades, 

or capsaicin, or are pregnant or have any medical conditions. Keep out of 

reach of children. After touching the chip, wash your hands with soap and do 

not touch your eyes or other sensitive areas. Seek medical assistance should 

you experience difficulty breathing, fainting, or extended nausea.” 



 

  



 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

  

 



 


